Delaware Supplement

Mark E. Irwin, Editor 6420 Shutt Road Spring Grove, PA 17362

Phone: 443-750-0842

Email:mirwin@meitrading.com

Randall C. Mullen **Grand Commander**

Happy early Saint Patrick Day and hope you celebrate safely. We are slowly moving to the vaccination of our families and neighbors. It is my hope that sooner rather than later we can reach the herd immunity that Doctor Fauci keeps speaking of. I look forward to again meeting face to face and receiving new members.

The month of March will still be a busy one for the York Rite Bodies in Delaware. We have planned to have the York Rite Session in a virtual format. The Grand Commandery will hold their session on March 12, 2021. Please check the web site www.deyrmasons.org for further details as they become available. I would ask you to also support the Grand Chapter and Grand Council sessions they will be held Saturday March 13, 2021.

The Grand Encampment of Knight Templar will be holding a virtual sunrise service this year. I originally had been looking for someone to coordinate car pooling for the northern part of the state which had been done for the last few years by Ken Weaver who passed away recently.

Each Commandery has received Scholarship applications. Please contact your Commandery for details and an application if you are interested. This is the first year we are trying to accomplish this and please bear with us as we work through the process. I would also ask if you wished to apply please follow all directions. The awarding of the scholarship will be determined by the Grand Comradery Educational Committee.

The Commanderies are continuing to meet in the zoom format and I am incredibly pleased with their meetings. They continue to handle regular business as well as staying connected with their members. Please if you have computer capability plan to attend your commandery's meetings when available.

I would ask you to please remember the Knight Templar Eye Foundation with your gifts. Our continual support allows the dedicated scientists that we support to continue their research. This research aids individual here in the United States as well as individuals in other countries of the world. Your gift spreads the hope to all the world.

Remember your fellow knights with your phone calls, emails and notes. It is so important to maintain contact with our fellow brothers in these times of isolation. We all enjoy a friendly contact and the feeling that another individual cares about our health and interest.

Stay safe and healthy, Randy Mullen **Grand Commander**

18 March 2021 Delaware 19